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 Mission Statement  
Of St Paul Lutheran Church 

 
 

Led by the Holy Spirit we will 
 

REACH out to those in need 
 

PREACH the Good News of Jesus Christ 
 

TEACH the grace of a loving God 
 

 VOLUME 20, ISSUE  3                    March 2017 

PASTOR:  The Rev. David Brobston 
WORSHIP:  Sunday School at 9:00 am 
         Confirmation at 9:00 am 
  Worship/Communion at 10:15 am 
ADDRESS: 671Clinton St., Defiance, Ohio 43512 
  Phone: 419-782-5771    
E-MAILS: splcdefipastor@gmail.com  

lynnsplcoffice@gmail.com 
  stpaulyouthandfamily@gmail.com 
  Simulcast on 102.7 FM 
WEB:   Http:www.stpaulelcadefiance.com  

 

 

A Bible Study of Ephesians 

begins Sunday, March 5th 

6:30-8:00 pm 

 

See page 6 in this newsletter. 
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March 2017 
 
Grace to you and peace from God our Father and our Lord Jesus 
Christ.  Amen. 
 
As a Pastor I get asked many interesting questions.  Many of those 
questions begin with “Why?” 
 

Why did Jesus say this? 
Why did God do this in the Old Testament? 
Why did my loved one die? 
Why me? Why now? Why here? 
Why do we do something in worship... 

 
Some of the questions though are “What?” questions. 
 

What was Judas thinking? 
What does it mean in the Psalms when it says...? 
What did Luther have to say about? 

 
One of my favorites though is, “Pastor, what is your favorite season?”  We actually asked that around 
the table at our February Maumee Valley Conference Clergy Meeting.   
 
For many of us in the Church that is actually a double question.  What season of the year is your     
favorite? For me, it's always been Fall.  The colors, the smell of the air, and even back in the days   
before it was illegal the smell of burning leaves.  
 
However, in the Church there is a second answer to the favorite season question.  Again for me, it's 
an easy answer.  I LOVE LENT. 
 
There is a holy rhythm to Lent, Ashes, prayer, soup suppers, mid week worship, First Communion 
instruction, Holy Week, stripping the altar on Maundy Thursday, the Solemn Reproaches of Good 
Friday, the Holy Silence of Easter Saturday.   
 
It feels to me as if the words spoken have a bit more power as we are confronted with the crucifixion 
of Jesus. 
 
"...that we have sinned by our fault, by our own fault, by our own most grievous fault..."  
 
"Remember you are dust, and to dust you shall return".  
 
"The body of Christ, given for you".  "The blood of Christ, shed for you."  
 
“O my people, O my church, what have I done to you? How have I offended you? Answer me”  
 
I invite you to join with the Church throughout the world these next 40 days.  Worship, pray, reflect, 
be moved by the holy rhythm of the season. 
 
Blessings 
PD+ 
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St. Paul Lutheran Congregational Council Minutes 
February 21,2017 

Attendees: Pastor Dave, Nancy Krouse, Denise Moog, Shirley Keller, Gaylord Proxmire, Julie Sasseen, Jim 
Ehlinger and 11 St Paul members. Collette Knight was absent. 
 
Meeting was called to order at 6PM by President Krouse. 
 
Jim Martin had asked to address the meeting and opened with a prayer. He wished to express to the council 
how enriched he and Cathy had been from Jim’s service to area Lutheran congregations who are currently 
without a pastor. He explained there is an acute shortage of pastors, retired pastors and person capable of 
serving as interim pastors in the Northwest Ohio synod. He and Cathy will continue serving in this capacity 
and asked the Council and St. Paul congregation to pray for them and the synod. 
 

1)   Pastor’s Report 
a) Duties of the various Council positions were discussed and job descriptions started by each    

council member. The job descriptions were collected to be discussed by the council and refined. 
These descriptions will be used to inform and enlist future council nominees. 

b)  Pastor explained his particular preaching style to the group and read Psalm 130. 
c)  Pastor shared the years of tenure for the St. Paul Pastors starting with Rev. Dodt. There has been 

reaping cycles of peace and conflict. 
d)  Four letters of support for Pastor Dave were presented to the Council. 
e)  Several members voiced their support for Pastor Dave. 
f)  Pastor Dave will be contacting several church members who have requested a pastoral visit or 

who has been contacted by Council members indicating that a pastoral visit is warranted. 
 g)  Ash Wednesday services will be at Noon and 7PM on March 1st. 
 h)  Pastor Dave will be addressing St. Mary’s Catholic Church Retreat on March 11th by their         

invitation. 
 

Business meeting was then suspended for lack of a quorum because one of the Council member left the 
meeting. 
 

2) There was no Secretary’s Report from the January Council meeting. 
 
3)  Treasurer’s Report 

a)  January’s Income was $19,813.19 with Expenses of $23,151.11. Negative $3,337.92. 
b)  $3,165 was taken from the Deckrosh Legacy Fund to pay for the Arabella St. steps repair. 
c) Noisy Offering funds $10,000+ sent to Global Mission. Thank you everyone. 
 

4)  Youth & Family Director’s Report 
a)  The Children are excited about the Noisy Offerings having been sent to Global Mission for the 

Farms, medical supplies, training, etc. Global Mission has been asked to provide feedback from 
the recipients and/or some recognition for the gifts from our children and congregation.  

b)  Endowment Funds were pledged for the Youth Gathering ($3,000), Mawana Youth Tuition 
($1,000), Mawana Youth Weekend Retreat ($1,000), Recharge ($750), Parish Education       
Supplies ($500) and VBS ($750). 

c)  Recharge was a huge success with 46 ladies participating in the event. 
d) During Lent, the Youth will be assisting at the Wednesday night Soup Suppers. New for this 

year, the Youth will provide “Valet Service” to those preparing the soup. The Valets will be    
offering to carry the soup from the preparers’ car and deliver it to the Church Basement. The 
Drop Point for the Valet Service will be at the Tower Entrance.  

 
5)  Discipleship Report 

a)  Work is progressing on securing Lectors & Greeters. 
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b)  The suggestion was made to ask the Usher’s Spouses to be Greeters. 
c) Youth will be asked to participate as Greeters and Lectors. 
 

6)  Trustee’s Report 
a)  Three Building Use Permits were approved by unanimous “consensus” of the Council members 

present.  
b)  The office copier is approaching the end of its useful life. Replacement? Tabled for now. 
c)  Luther Hall Roof is leaking again near the Tower. Temporary fix in place. 
d)  An inquiry has been made to investigate adding an electric operator to the North Ramp Door. 

Trustee to solicit a price for one.  
e) At the Annual meeting, a request was made to add “heat” to the Front Steps when they are      

replaced this spring. Trustee will inquiry as to the additional cost to add the heaters. 
 

7)   Old Business 
a) The Bed Brigade will need a Point Person to chair this program, find a suitable construction site, 

solicit workers and organize the program. Council will be contacting potential candidates. 
 

8)   New Business 
a)  The TV camera used to record the Sunday service needs replaced. Local broadcasts temporarily 

suspended. New unit is ordered at an estimated cost of $500-700. 
b)  2016 Giving Statistics were reviewed. We had a small shortfall in funds last year and it is        

projected there will be a shortfall again this year. Based on last year’s giving rate, if each          
St. Paul household contributed just $5.00 more per week, we should make budget. 

c)  Six new members will join St. Paul before Easter. 
 
Meeting adjourned with all praying the “Lord’s Prayer”. 
 
Next Meeting March 21st at 6PM.  All members Welcome to attend. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Jim Ehlinger. 
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            SCHEDULES FOR March 2017 
 

ACOLYTES:  

05  Emma Fedderke, Janaya Vielma 

12  Ryan Yeager  

19  Calib Brashear 

26  Joe Melia 
 

CRUCIFERS: NONE DURING LENT 
 

LECTOR: Andrea Wardinski 
 

GREETERS:     05     

   12     

   19    

   26    
 

USHERS:   

06—Team 3, Ned Ewers, Captain 

13—Team 3, Ned Ewers, Captain  

20—Team 4, Dan Tuttle, Captain 

27—Team 4, Dan Tuttle, Captain 

 
 

FLOWERS:  05    Roger & Mert Grogg 

   12    Available 

   19    Available 

   26    Alex & Collette Knight 
    

When you have flowers, please ask that days 

usher captain to remove them from the altar 

for you. Thank you. 
 

BULLETINS: 05   Amy Grogg 

    12   Barb Bibler 

    19   Dee King 

    26   Mary Geiger 
 

COMMUNION SET-UP/PRESENT: 

05   John & Mary Dale 

 

COMMUNION SERVERS: 

05   Lori Brandt, Jason Frederick, Jim Kline  

12   Julie Sasseen 

19   Jim Kline 

26   Jason Frederick 

 

LAY COMMUNION DISTRIBUTORS 
 

Mert Grogg 
Tim Moog 
Don & Carol Samuelson 
Chris Turner 
Dan & Jane Tuttle 

FINANCIAL REPORT  2017 

 

January  Income $19,813.19 

  Expenses $23,151.11 

  Total             ($  3,337.92) 

 

February Income 

  Expenses 

  Total 

 

FYI...It takes $5,271/week to meet our budget. 

 

 

AVERAGE WEEKLY ATTENDANCE REPORT  2017 

January  -      115 

February -    129 

March -  

 

 

******************************************** 

2017 Church Directory Changes/Corrections 
 

Addresses:    
Phone numbers: 
Email addresses: 
 

Please let the office know of any other correc-
tions.  It saves postage return fees (at least 75 
cents each) to have the correct  addresses.  With 
the postage increase the church office will be 
sending reminders and other information by  
e-mail, when possible.  If you have recently  
installed e-mail or changed your e-mail address 
please notify the  office.  Thank you, Lynn  
 
 

******************************************** 
The Endowment Fund Committee at its annual 
organizational meeting authorized the following  
disbursements: 
 
ELCA Youth Gathering in 2018 $3,000.00 
Vacation Bible School  $   750.00 
Women’s Recharge Retreat  $   750.00 
Camp Mowana Weekend Retreat $1,000.00 
Camp Mowana Week Camp  $1,000.00 
Parish Education   $   500.00 
TOTAL    $7,000.00 
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                                                                     St. Paul Lutheran Newsletter 

Prayer list information 
Next time you’re about to submit a request for inclusion 
on the prayer list please ask the following questions.  
Did that person give permission to the office?   
Does that person wish the information to be shared 
publicly?  If the answer to either question is “NO” 
your prayer request violates the Health Insurance 
Portability and Accountability Act (HIPPA). 
 

If we do not have personal permission for inclusion 
we will only publish first names.  These are the  
guidelines from the ELCA provided at last Fall’s Synod 
Conference meetings. 
 

          Our love and prayers go out to…  
Keith Ashbacher      Sherryl Bell Coit Black 
June Burke     Carol Creps Debbie Doan      
Phil Fogt          Mary Frost       Roger Grogg    
Leland Guisinger   Hal Haviland     Shirley Homan        
Janice Johansen      Ruth Johnson   Tammy McCoy      
Jodie Mellos           Dani Merillat  Kim “Salty” Meyer 
Ted Nicely     J.T. Nusbaum      Cheryl Parsons 
Dean Purdy   Marilyn Purdy       Esther Reimund   
Kristen Sanders   Richard Sherman  Betty Steed  
Mona Snyder  Ella Suderman      Karen Wahl 
Dee Weisenfelder   
Alexis Alice  Anne          Becky Z      Bob   
Carol Chris        Cindy         Dean   Devin         
Don Doug           Elaine     Eric  Grace        
Hal Jerry     Jim    Joan     Jodi           
John       Jon     Josie     Les      Lucas        
Maddie   Marlene      Mary          Matt       Myka Joy   
Pauline   Phyllis        Roland       Sally       Sandy     
Scott       Sheena      Stacey       Steve          Steven        
Sue Tammy      Thelma      Tom     
 
 

And to the family and friends of Cheryl Burroughs… 
May light perpetual shine upon her. 

 
Those who are in nursing homes,  

assisted living and extended illnesses: 
 

LeAnn Bohn, Pauline Cordray, Rosemary Mehring,  
Agnes Rudolph, Rachel Sontchi, Charlotte Warncke 

 

Also, please be aware that the pastor and church office are not 
automatically notified of your admission to a hospital, due to the 
HIPPA laws.  If your stay is a planned one please contact the 
church office or have a relative contact us.   
 
 

In some cases, even if you tell the hospital it is all right to  
contact us, it may not occur. You personally contacting the 
church office should be the  primary way the message of your 
hospitalization reaches the pastor.  Thanks for your help in this 
matter. 

Please continue to raise our nation, its leaders, and 
our personnel "in harm's way" in your prayers. Let 
us not forget to pray for them and to thank God for 
His blessings. We, as Christians, should also witness 
God's love by praying for our enemies in all this. 
Keep in mind Christ died and was raised from the 
dead for them also and we were called in our Baptism 
to witness to the entire world. We particularly  
commend the following who are members of our  
congregation: 
 

Major Tamara Funari,  
 Daughter of Ron and  Connie Allgire 
1st Sgt. Kerry Schnitz,  
 Son of Larry Burroughs 
 
We also remember in prayer those relatives of members. 
 

St. Sgt. Mark Beck,  
 Son-in-law of Wayne Davis 
Buck Sgt. Joshua T Bell, USAF,  
 Nephew of Al and Laurie Moll 
SFC E7 James Fluechtling,  
 Grandson of Mary Frost 
USAF Jason Griffith,  
 Grandson of Howard and June Burke 
USM 2nd Lt. Dustin Hughes,  
 Grandson of Barb Bibler 
PFC E-3 Cole Jennings, 
 Grandson of Roger and Mert Grogg 
Sgt. Chad McDaniel,  
 Grandson of Barb Bibler 
Carl Melton,  
 Nephew of Dee King 
Staff Sgt. Kendra Oehlerich,  
 Granddaughter of Charlotte Warncke 
OS2 Tim Rau,  
 Nephew of Joe and Theresa Hiler 
SFC Frank Steed,  
 Step-brother of Pastor Dave 
Sgt. Gaylord Proxmire III,  
 Son of Gaylord & Pat Proxmire 
USM Micajah Hagerman, 
 Son of Jolene Hagerman 
 

Members of the military in active service and their families. We 
are honored and pleased to pray for those in need.  We do ask 
that persons asking for non members to be listed will keep us 
updated monthly. 

Our love and prayers go out to… 
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MARCH 2017 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 Ash Wed. 

services @  
Noon & 7 pm 
 

2 3 4 

5 
9 am CC & SS 
10:15 am  
worship/
communion 
6:30 pm Bible 
Study @ El 
Mezcal 

6 7 8 
 
6pm soup supper 
6:45 pm Holden  
7:30 pm Choir 

9 
7-8 pm 
Women’s Bible 
Study 

10 11 

12 
9 am CC & SS 
10:15 am  
worship/
communion 
6:30 pm Bible 
Study @ El 
Mezcal 

13 14 15 
 
6pm soup supper 
6:45 pm Holden  
7:30 pm Choir 

16 17 18 
 

19 
9 am CC & SS 
10:15 am  
worship/
communion 
 

6:30 pm Bible 
Study @ El 
Mezcal 

20 
 
6:30 pm  
Carrying On 

21 
 
 
6:00 pm 
Church Council 

22 
 
1pm BETA Circle 
meets @  
Lois Dodt’s 
 

6pm soup supper 
6:45 pm Holden  
7:30 pm Choir 

23 
7-8 pm 
Women’s Bible 
Study 

24 25 
9am  -  1st Holy 
Communion 
class 
 

26 
9 am Baking 
Bread for 1st 
Comm. 
9 am CC & SS 
10:15 am  
worship/
communion 
Taste of Italy 
Pasta Dinner 
after service 
1:30 pm Gentle 
Worship @ DC 
6:30 pm Bible 
Study @ El 
Mezcal 

27 28 29 
 
6pm soup supper 
6:45 pm Holden  
7:30 pm Choir 

30 31  
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THRIVENT – MARCH 2017 

 

Lent is considered a reflective time when we should be involved in 

more bible study, reading our bibles, and meditating.  My musical 

theme does bring many favorite songs to my mind as I think 

about the season of Lent.  One of them is “Mary, Did you know?”  

As I   reread the words to this song, it stirs so many emotions as a 

mother of two sons.  When we first hold our newborn in our arms, 

we are filled with so much love and joy.  But we also have fears for 

what comes ahead for this new child.  I am reading a fictionalized 

book that ties to this song, Three Days, A mother’s story, by Melody Carlson.  The      

author tells the story of Jesus in first person from Mary’s viewpoint, as the mother of our 

Savior.  It is amazing how the author puts you into the biblical story and makes you 

wonder what would the mother of Jesus be thinking.  How could she be feeling as she 

watched what he was doing when he performed miracles, healed the sick, and then on 

his walk to the cross?  This book does a very good job putting you in the story we know 

so well. 

 

Thank you to a great group of women who put on the St. Paul Recharge Women’s        

Retreat last month.  They did a very good job.  And with our Thrivent Action Team’s 

help, there was plenty of good food for everyone, including snacks, drinks, and delicious 

meals prepared for everyone who attended. 

 

Thank you to Dyle & Eleanor Roth for helping Chris Turner and the 

youth with an Action Team for their M & M fundraiser.  The total funds 

raised is close to $1,000 and they did a great job sharing their faith 

message with the colors of the candy as well as earning the funds to 

help them go to the 2018 National Youth convention.   

 

We have another Action team forming to help on a youth project, a Pasta Dinner coming 

March 26
th

.  Jane Tuttle will be working with Char Flickinger and the youth on this        

delicious event. Thank you to everyone who supports these events for our active St. Paul 

youth program. 

 

Today as I was riding in the car listening to 60’s music, I heard a song that took me 

back to my early teens.  Then I was struck by the title—as I also was thinking about     

finishing up this article. It made me smile and I knew it would be perfect. The song by 

the Shangri-las was “Leader of the Pack”.  What a way to describe Jesus in our lives! 

 

Thank you for your continued support.  

 

Cathy Martin, Head Thrivent Congregational Advocate 
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EASTER PLANTS BENEATH THE CROSS 

Easter plants can be ordered from  

Fancy Petals (419-782-4353), Kircher’s  

(419-784-5321), or you may bring in your  

own arrangement.  Lowes, Menards, Meijer, 

Kroger’s...all have beautiful arrangements. 

 

If you would like to honor a loved one in  

the Easter bulletin with a plant to be placed 

beneath the cross, please write it down your 

request and email it, or drop it off in the  

office by April 7th.  Easter is April 16th this 

year.    

 

----------------------------------------------------------------------- 
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Flowers under the cross Easter Sunday 2016 

 Memorial Gifts  
 
 

In Memory of  Cheryl Burroughs 
  

General Fund 
 Mr. & Mrs. Dyle Roth 
Mr. & Mrs. Dan Tuttle 

Becky Gutman 
 

Endowment Fund 

Mr. & Mrs. John Boesling 
 
 
 

Thank You... 
 

 We would like to thank everyone for the prayers, 

cards, and memorials for our daughter, Cheryl, on 

her recent illness and passing.  Thank you Pastor 

Dave for your visits.  They were much appreciated.  

It is so very comforting knowing we have the love  

and support of our church family. 

Thank you, 

Delbert & Jeannine Diemer  

********************************************* 
Dear Church Members, 
Thank you for supporting the mission 

of Filling Homes with your generous gift 
to help support our ministry. 
Warmest regards in Christ, 

Jean Cohrs 
Executive Assistant 
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Saturday, March 18, 2017 
9:00 am to 3:00 pm 

 
Sponsored by: 

St. Michael's Altar & Rosary Society 
 
 

Lunch Stand: 
Sandwiches   Soups  Homemade Pies 

 
For more information contact: 

Sandy Wagner @ 419-497-4551 or 419-769-7926 
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ST. PAUL LUTHERAN CHURCH   ELCA 
671 CLINTON STREET 
DEFIANCE, OH  43512-2654 
 
ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

Agencies Supported By St. Paul 
Lutheran Home Society 

Lutheran Social Services 

LSS– Western Region Office 

Filling Home 

LOMO 

Aya Secondary School– Dodoma Diocese,  

ELC Tanzania 

RAVENS 

Project Share 

Northwestern Ohio Synod 

WELCA 

Habitat for Humanity 
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   Church Council  
 

President  Nancy Krouse  

V. President  Jim Ehlinger 

Treasurer  Denise Moog 

Secretary  Collette Knight 

Discipleship  Shirley Keller 

Trustee   Gaylord Proxmire 

Stewardship  Jenny Maag 

      

Agencies Supported By St. Paul 
Lutheran Home Society 

Lutheran Social Services 

LSS– Western Region Office 

Filling Home 

LOMO 

Aya Secondary School– Dodoma Diocese,  

ELC Tanzania 

RAVENS 

Project Share 

Northwestern Ohio Synod 

WELCA 

Habitat for Humanity 

STAFF 
Presiding Bishop    Rev. Elizabeth Eaton 

NWO Bishop  Rev. Marcus Lohrmann 

Pastor   Rev. David Brobston 

Dir. of Youth & Family   Julie Sasseen 

Secretary  Lynn Roth 

Sexton   Jane Tuttle 

Organist  Lori Schultz 

Music Director  Jeremy Davis 

Nursery Attendant Kim Alvarado 
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             Birthdays  
3/1 Katie Replogle 
 Alexandra Sasseen 
3/2 Kaylee Brashear 
3/3 Levi Zachrich 
3/4 Ryan Barringer 
 Jason Fenter 
 Anne Flores 
3/5 Fred Fitzenrider 
 Marilyn Grogg 
3/6 Cooper Snyder 
 Chub Wahl 
3/7 Felicity Barker 
 Fayth Glock 
 Kari Rohrbaugh 
3/8 LeAnn Bohn 
 Kamron Debina 
3/9 Jason Frederick 
 Marcela Sierra 
3/10 Tateum Bailey 
3/11 Doug Cooper 
 Brian Gutman 
3/12 Brandon McClure 
3/13 Lori Brandt 
 Carol Creps 
3/14 Frank Chrisman 
 Ned Dunbar 
3/15 Lynn Roth 
3/18 Stacy Barker 
 Dion Helton 
 Lauren Melia 
 Theresa Swary 
3/19 Joel Martin 
 Matt Thomas 
 Charlotte Wendell 
3/20 Caleb Sierra 
3/22 Justin Davis  
3/23 Phil Fogt  
 Madeline Geier 
 Michael Maag 
3/24 Kelly Hartzell    
3/25 Piper Parks 
 Lynda Prezkop- 
  Hassen  
 Kerry Schnitz  
3/26 Mari Fedderke  
3/27 George Essex   
3/28 Caleb Martin 
 Cindy Rittenhouse  
3/29 Isaac Davis  Alivia Knight 
 Tori Leonard  
3/30 Jean Gaskill  Darlene Meade 
3/31 Kirk Boesling  Ryan Miller 
 Suzi McBride  Caitlyn Schmidt 
 Peyton Sierra 
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WEDDING Anniversaries 
3/01 Dan and Jane Tuttle 
3/02 Ward and Katie Replogle 
3/06 Ken and Scarlet Zachrich 
3/11 Anthony & Laura Ramon 
3/14 Del and Jeannine Diemer 
3/18 Fred & Sharon Fitzenrider 
3/25 Jim and Lois Eis 
3/28 Ron and Amy Huner 

mARCH        
2017 

Baptism Anniversaries 
3/03 Carol Eitniear 
3/04 Michael Bowen 
3/07 Mary Geiger 
3/07 Michael Rittenour 
3/09 Joan Sierra 
3/11 Jackson Replogle 
3/12 Jennefer Garcia 
3/12 Janelle Seibt 
3/12 Chris Turner 
3/13 Jeremi Seip 
3/14 Roger Grogg 
3/14 Amy Huner 
3/17 Edison Beckett 
3/18 Frank Chrisman 
3/18 Charlotte Warncke 
3/19 Brette Griffith 
3/20 Kacey Hampton 
3/21 Alyssia McDowell 
3/22 LeAnn Bohn  
3/22 Ned Ewers 
3/22 Andrea Faykosh 
3/22 Jennifer Haviland 
3/22 Jenna Pauley 
3/24 James Yeager 
3/25 Gavin Barringer 
3/25 Al Moll 
3/26 Zoe Gomez 
3/27 Isaac Davis 
3/27 Chub Wahl 
3/29 Olivia Fett 
3/29 Cooper Replogle 
3/30 Kaylee Brashear 
3/30 Kris Heilman 

confirmation anniversaries 
3/12 Lori Ashbacher 
3/12 Theresa Swary 
3/19 Becky Gutman 
3/20 Edison Beckett 
3/21 LeAnn Bohn 
3/21 Ann Essex 
3/22 Michael Bowen 
3/22 Russ Seip 
3/22 Pat Smith 
3/23 Lori Brandt 
3/25 John Dale 
3/26 Larry Burroughs 
3/26 Dave Coonrod 
3/26 George Essex 
3/26 Ned Ewers 
3/26 Steve Flickinger 
3/26 Roger Grogg 
3/26 Bernard Horzelski 
3/26 Steve Korhn 
3/26 Rachel Sontchi 
3/29 Bruce Griffith 
3/30 Richard Burk 
3/30 Cheryl Hahr 
3/30 Doris Noffsinger 
3/30 Jane Tuttle 

1st Communion anniversaries 
3/01 Alex Schmidt 
3/16 Matthew Pfund 
3/24 Christopher Bauer 
3/24 Ryan Dale 
3/24 Kristen Fett 
3/24 Olivia Fett 
3/24 Zach Huner 
3/24 Jacob Rosebrock 
3/24 Derek Turner 
3/24 Ryan Voll  
3/25 Brandon McClure 
3/25 Chad Stambaugh 
3/25 Rob Zeigler 
3/28 Taylor Brandt 
3/28 Kelsey Capps 
3/28 Isaac Davis 
3/28 Ryan Lamb 
3/28 Taylor Schultz 


